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The Community Justice (Scotland) Act 2016 (the Act) requires community justice partners to produce a Community Justice Outcomes Improvement Plan (CJOIP) for each local authority area, outlining how they intend to work together to reduce reoffending. Partners must report annually on progress against locally and nationally determined outcomes. The legislation states that Statutory Partners must review their CJOIP:
· after the publication of a revised national strategy for community justice OR
· after the publication of a revised local outcomes improvement plan in relation to the area under section 7(5) of the Community Empowerment (Scotland) Act 2015
It is now two years since The National Strategy for Community Justice was revised (June 2022),  and with the subsequent publication of the Community Justice Delivery Plan, Performance Framework and Improvement Tool, it is now timely for us to begin work on developing our local Outcome Improvement Plan.
To ensure our plan reflects our local needs and focusses on the most appropriate priorities, the decision has been made to delay the production of the plan, to allow all necessary research, needs assessment and consultation.
Therefore, Fife partners are continuing to review local requirements for improving community justice arrangements and will publish a new plan by December 2024. In the meantime, partners continues to work towards areas of improvement such as the creation of liberation meetings for those leaving custody in an attempt to better co-ordinate services and create person centred support.
For further information please contact Tricia Spacey – Safer Communities Manager, patricia.spacey@fife.gov.uk 



